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PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

12 January 2022

Excellency,

I have the honour to transmit herewith a letter dated 10 January 2022 from H.E Mr.
Martin Bille Hermann, Permanent Representative of Denmark, and H.E Ms. Keisha A
McGuire, Permanent Representative of Grenada, the co-facilitators for the declaration for the
2022 United Nations Conference to support the implementation of Sustainable Development
Goal 14 scheduled from 27 June to 1 July in Lisbon, Portugal.

The co-facilitators invite delegations to informal consultations on the aforementioned
subject on Tuesday, 1 February 2022, from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. and from 3 to 6 p.m. in the
Trusteeship Council if the COVID-19 guidelines and restrictions in effect at the time allow.
The latest revised draft of the declaration from the first rounds of consultations in 2020, is
attached.

I thank you in advance for your delegation’s active participation, constructive
engagement and support in this important process.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Abdulla SHAHID

All Permanent Representatives and
Permanent Observers to the United Nations
New York



